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Et cetera  

 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

t h e  po s s i b i l i t i e s  and cha l l e nge s  
o f f e r e d  by  t h e  p r e sen t  momen t ,  
a nd  t o  emb ra ce  t hem w i t h  
c ou r a ge ,  f a i t h ,  a nd  hope .  I n  su ch 
an  e ven t ,  c ou r a ge  i s  t h e  
au t h en t i c  f o rm t a ken b y  l o ve .  - -
T homas Me r t o n .   

 
 

I n  t h i s  s ea son  whe re  we  
ce l e b r a t e  Ch r i s t ’ s  p r e sence i n  ou r  
human  f o rm ,  and  i n  t h i s  sea son  
whe re  we  sha r e  l o ve  t h r ough t he  
g i v i ng  o f  p l en t y  o f  Ch r i s tmas 
p r e sen t s ,  I  h ave  an  hones t  
c on f e s s i o n  t o  make .   I t ’ s  ha r d  f o r  
me t o  l i v e  i n  t h e  p r e sen t  momen t .  

  

Maybe you want to add strangers or enemies to 

your daily prayers. Or find a way to share your 

faith with a grandchild. If you’re looking for faith 

practices to add, I’d love to brainstorm ways with 

you!  

 

There’s no requirement for adding practices, 

either, during Lent. Even if you participate in 

none of the additional opportunities, God’s love 

and mercy are never conditional on what we do 

or don’t do in our spiritual lives.  

 

I’m excited for one specific way we can learn and 

explore together in Lent.  I hope you’ll join in 

purchasing Manna and Mercy and engaging this 

awesome resource all about the different ways 

God is working to heal the universe!  May this 

season broaden and widen us to notice all the 

ways God’s promise is sure: God will stay in 

relationship with us! 

 

Flexibly being stretched alongside you, 

 

Pastor Matt  

 
 

 

 

From the Pastor’s Pen… 

 
“Spirit of the Living God, Fall Afresh on Me. Break 

me, melt me, mold me, fill me.” –  

This Far By Faith #101  

 

Lent is coming soon. Often, our culture makes the 

forty days that mark the spiritual journey toward 

Jerusalem and toward the cross of Christ about 

“giving up” or “taking away” as a means of self-

improvement. One year, I was so sassy as to “give 

up giving up things” for Lent. 

 

My friends, I want to encourage you as we begin our 

Lenten Journey (on March 2nd with Ash Wednesday) 

not to focus on self-improvement, but instead, to 

notice where God’s spirit might be stretching you.  

 

The term “Lent” actually derives from an ancient 

word meaning “to lengthen,” and there are many 

ways where the Spirit, as one of my favorite hymns 

says, might be working to break us, mold us, and fill 

us in new ways.  Maybe God is inviting you to 

explore new ways to be still and notice God in the 

silence. Perhaps you are noticing Christ’s accepting 

words and want to explore the stories of the bible in 

more detail.  
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Worship & Prayer 
 

 

Ash Wednesday Worship 
We enter the Season of Lent on Ash Wednesday which is 

March 2nd.  
▪ We will have worship at both 1 p.m. and 6:15 p.m.  

▪ We will receive the imposition of ashes and Holy 

Communion. 
Note:  Evening Worship will also be live-streamed on our 

Facebook Page. 
 

Midweek Worship 

Wednesday night worship will offer a contemplative space 

to gather, hear God’s Word, and receive Holy Communion. 

Join us at 6:15 each Wednesday night during Lent. 

 

 

Daylight Savings is March 

13th...Clocks should be set 

ahead 1-hour before you 

go to sleep!  Bring on 

spring! 

                  Mark Your Calendar... 

AAA Meeting on March 1, 2022 at Noon –

Benny’s Restaurant – Lunch followed by the 

meeting 

The Spring Election will be on April 5th.  Greenfield 

residents will be able to vote at our church throughout 

the day. 
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Adoration has a number of daily devotionals and faith 

resources for you to use in your own spiritual lives and 

prayers. You can pick these up in the Gathering Space. 

There are envelopes for a small donation to offset the 

cost of the publications.  

  

Living Lutheran is your monthly source for news, 

reflections and stories from the ELCA and its local and 

global companions. It covers religious news and social 

issues, congregational life, global and domestic mission, 

family matters, spiritual practices and resources, and 

more. 

  

The Word in Season enriches life with a contemporary 

message for today's Christian. The Word in 
Season reflects on the themes of Sunday's texts with 

relevant meditations throughout the week. This devotional 

follows the Revised Common Lectionary. Its small size 

makes it easy to take with you. We also have large print 

editions.   

  

Christ in Our Home is a quarterly devotional resource that 

encourages readers to live out their faith daily. Each 

reflective reading is accompanied by a daily scripture 

reference and prayer for the day that follows the Revised 

Common Lectionary. 

 

 

 

 

 

Flowers are a great way to celebrate 

a birthday, wedding, anniversary, 

baptism or to pay tribute to someone 

special in your life.  Or...how about 

“Just Because?!”   

For $30, a gorgeous arrangement 

can be placed at the altar with or 

without recognition.   

A sign-up calendar can be found on 

the bulletin board right by the front 

entry doors.  Money can be placed 

in an envelope and left in the lock 

box outside of Crystal’s office with 

any special notes.

 

 

 

 

 

A commemorative brick can be engraved and added to 

the walkway outside of church for $50.  This is a 

memorable way for you to leave your mark, or that of a 

loved one, on hallowed ground.  Contact the church 

office for more details. 
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                                    Outreach for Hope Lenten Offerings                  
 
 

  Have you checked out our church website?   
It is packed full of useful information and fun extras!  

Rich and Barb Regent have worked hard to refresh the look of it and keep it up to date! 
Visit:  http://www.adorationlc.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                   The new spring directory will be coming your                     
                                                                         way via email!   
 
 
 

In the Works...A Community Resource Guide 
The goal is to have contacts, phone numbers and information on local food pantries, housing, clothing, hygiene, 
transportation, elder care, mental health, insurance, emergency and first response and more.  Please e-mail any 

suggestions for this guide to the church office. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

You can participate in our worship through our video link, posted on Sunday around Noon. Video links can be found on 

the following platforms. 

Website: www.adorationlc.org  

Facebook Page: https://www.facebook.com/adorationlutheran  

YouTube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5aWeSR57sqfF4SDCrTt64A 

ADORATION PHONE-A-SERMON SERVICE: Our (free-to-you) phone-in service allows you to listen to the sermon each 

week. Just call: 414-250-0312, and when prompted, press "1" followed by the "#" sign to hear the sermon of the week. If 

you are home, traveling or anywhere else, and wish to hear the sermon of the week, give it a try. 

 

Please visit our Facebook page for events coming up, social interaction, watch 

sermons and send supportive messages to your church family.  Like Us!  Share!  

Message us!  Ask others to Friend us!  (Click the logo to check us out!) 

                                                                    

http://www.adorationlc.org/
http://www.adorationlc.org/
https://www.facebook.com/adorationlutheran
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC5aWeSR57sqfF4SDCrTt64A
https://www.facebook.com/adorationlutheran
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“WRAPPED IN LOVE”      
MINISTRY BLESSED 

On December 12th, we commissioned and blessed 
Ȭ7ÒÁÐÐÅÄ ÉÎ ,ÏÖÅȟȭ Á ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÂÅÇÕÎ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ 
pandemic at Adoration focused on hand-crafting wraps 
and shawls to be shared with those (inside and outside 
ÏÕÒ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎɊ ÉÎ ÎÅÅÄ ÏÆ Á ÔÁÎÇÉÂÌÅ ÓÉÇÎ ÏÆ 'ÏÄȭÓ 
presence and love. Wendy Haas shares a few insights 
into thÉÓ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÏ× ÙÏÕ ÍÉÇÈÔ ÓÈÁÒÅ Á Ȭ7ÒÁÐÐÅÄ 
ÉÎ ,ÏÖÅȭ ÉÔÅÍ ×ÉÔÈ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÒÅ ÆÏÒȢ  
 
What is a prayer wrap?  
It is a wearable hug crafted with love and prayers from 
maker to recipient.  
It can be knitted,crocheted, woven or crafted with cloth 
in another way.  
All wraps have a prayer card pinned to them, for the 
person receiving it.  
We welcome and 
encourage anyone to make these wraps. 
 
 
When might a Prayer Wrap be shared with 
someone? 

¶ Going through multiple medical procedures 
¶ During prolonged illness and recovery 
¶ As a comfort after loss or in grief 
¶ Someone going through stressful times 

 
How do you give someone a Prayer Wrap? 
Select your wrap paying attention to the size. Some 
wraps are smaller and some larger.  
Make sure there is a prayer card attached to it.  
Take it and give it to the person in need. If there are no 
wraps, please be patient. 
We are working on them! These wraps are handmade 
and take time.  
If you are considering giving a congregation member a 
wrap, it would be kind to communicate to others, so 
that person receives only one.  
 

How Can We Pray for You? 

Please contact Pastor Matt directly on his cell in 

case of a pastoral emergency or to request a visit 

from him.  He can visit you or your loved one in 

your home, hospital, nursing care or hospice 

facility. 

                 Pastor Matt: (920. 484.8050) 

(*COVID may limit or prohibit visitation.  Restrictions vary from 

place to place, but Pastor Matt can discuss this with you 

and/or the family.) 

 

Call, email or talk with Pastor Matt at 

worship about any prayer requests 

you have.   

Otherwise, please send an e-mail to 

the church office at: 

adorationlutheran@gmail.com 

Another option is to leave a note in 

the lock box outside of Crystal’s 

office. 

*We understand if you wish to remain 

anonymous or don’t want your 

intention published in the weekly 

bulletin and announcements. 

mailto:adorationlutheran@gmail.com
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Meru Updates 

 

Congregations throughout the Greater Milwaukee Synod who are partnering with congregations in 

Tanzania’s Meru Diocese have a new website with information, photos, and other details on how we 

are church together for the sake of the world.  Visit and learn more at: partnerswithmeru.org 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Bishop Elias Kitoi and his wife, Elly, will plan to celebrate their 40th Wedding Anniversary on February 

27, 2022!  With an anniversary offering collected that day, it is the couple’s wish that gifts would go to 

support a new Mulala Church Building- which is at the early building stage. Individuals wishing to 

honor them are invited to give gifts through Adoration or through the Greater Milwaukee Synod. 

Please note Mulala Anniversary Gift on any offerings. Asante Sana!!  

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks for all who support and purchase Mt. Meru Coffee on a regular basis. If you have specific 

needs or orders, please contact Jessica Hodgson, who is the Adoration Mt. Meru Coffee 

Ambassador!  

In 2021, the Mt. Meru Coffee Project ...  

Imported  26,000 pounds of premium Mt. Meru Coffee   

Became an Amazon Prime Seller  

Support farmers and families in the Diocese of Meru!  

¶ Supported more than 100 Coffee farmers attending training sessions at Tanzania Coffee 

Research Institute   

¶ Introduced 3 new blends and Holiday Samplers  

¶ AND:  Mt Meru premium coffee is receiving  some of its highest òcuppingó 

scores ever!  

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT  

 

about:blank
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Coming in March: Adoration explores Manna & Mercy! 

This Lenten Season, Pastor Matt invites you to join in a journey through the bible unlike many 

you've done before.  Pastor Dan Erlander's book Manna and Mercy is a fun, accessible, and 

provocative version of God's Word that highlights the main themes of God's promise for the 

whole universe. 
  
Manna and Mercy will be one of our themes this Lent.  
Pastor Matt will lead bible studies and discussions with you during Lent  
Sundays for in-person Book/Bible Study Sessions at 10:10-ish following Worship. 
Monday nights on Zoom at 7:00 p.m. for online discussion. 
  
Some of these stories will also be a part of our Wednesday Midweek Lenten services this year. 

And you'll all be invited to participate in the unfolding promise of God's love for you! 
  
The book Manna and Mercy will lead us through this season.  If you'd like to purchase a copy 

for your household, we get a group discount through Adoration!  The cost is $10. Please sign-up 

in the gathering space if you'd like to order one!  
As always, if cost is an obstacle, please speak confidentially with Pastor Matt! We want you to 

participate if you desire!  
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We Couldnõt Do It Without You!                

Special thanks to all who continue to work behind the scenes to make things run 

smoothly in our congregation ! 

Thanks to all who helped un -decorate the church after Christmas.  

Thanks to Kathy Wakefield for her assistance in entering new yearõs 

stewardship and membership data.  

Thanks also to Jim & Judy Goodwin and Sharon Anderson, who are regular 

drivers providing rides to church for several our non -driving members.  

 

 

We also welcome Olivia Fluder to her new role assisting in 

regular custodial duties around the building. Olivia comes 

to this new position having assisted her mom, Gina, many 

years while she cared for the building. If you notice areas 

of the building that need custodial attention, please 

contact the church office,  or speak with Tom Nowakowski 

or Pastor Matt.  

 

 

Thank you for the gift honoring my 10th Anniversary of Ordination on January 14th! 

It was a lovely surprise and I’m grateful for your celebration and our ministry together. 

        -Pastor Matt 
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Council Corner 
The Adoration Church Council had its regular meeting 
on February 8th. 

¶ The Council approved tithing offerings that 
came in over budget for 2021 to Lutheran 
Social Services, the Greater Milwaukee 
Synod Equipping the Saints Appeal, and for 
a Pastor's Discretionary Fund to provide 
assistance.  

¶ The Council reviewed and discussed the ELCA 
Annual reports for membership, attendance, 
and stewardship. These will be shared in the 
Gathering Space. 

¶ Special Lenten Offerings will be shared with 
Outreach for Hope, the Synod's 
ministry granting support for urban 
ministries. 

¶ The Council voted to return to pre-omicron 
COVID policies and procedures 

¶ The Next All-Committee Night will be held on 
March 15th. 

¶ The Council approved Jennifer Anderson, 
Wendy Haas, and Jim Haas as the voting 
members for this year's Synod Assembly. 
Pastor Matt is also a voting member. 

¶ Pastor Matt is looking to compile small teams 
to work on the following: If you're interested 
in helping, please let him know: Revising 
our Church Constitution; Improving our 
Congregational Care (visitation and 
connection with others); and a 
Nominating Committee 

 

 

   

 

Updates and Adjustments to Our 

COVID Practices 

 

We give thanks that data regarding COVID-19 

hospitalizations and the spread of the omicron variant 

show things are letting up a bit! We continue to pray for 

all impacted by COVID, especially for teachers, health 

care workers, and all impacted by long-term effects 

from the pandemic.  

The Church Council, having met on Tuesday, February 

8th, discussed and approved returning to our pre-

omicron COVID protocols for worship and gathering 

together. I'm glad to announce we will resume singing 

this Sunday! We will also be removing some of the 

seating restrictions on the south side of the sanctuary.  

Our ventilation and cleaning practices will remain in 

place--my thanks especially to our Worship 

Coordinator, Barb Regent, who leads us in these 

efforts.   

We will continue to offer virtual and hybrid 

opportunities to join in worship, Bible Study, and other 

programs. the AllClients Software also allows folks to 

call-in to participate in worship. We will strongly 

encourage individuals to wear masks when inside the 

building. Personally and pastorally, I continue to thank 

you for considering the needs of others, adapting 

alongside our leaders, and for doing all you can to 

minimize the risk amidst the pandemic! 

 

God's Peace, 

 

Pr. Matt  

 


